
Islands of Hoy Development Trust 
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Board Meeting 

25.05.10 

 

 

Present 

Officers 

Terry Thomson – chair, Lindsay Hall -Vice Chair, Ian Avis- Treasurer, Carol Lock 

Secretary 

Board members 

David Melbourne, John Challoner, Max Collop Kate Flockhart Brian Clegg, Tom 

Champagne 

Members  

Trish Avis, Phillip Weiss, Jayne Traynor,  

Apologies John Hardcastle 

 

Terry opened then meeting following the AGM to deal with any pressing issues  

 

Carol asked if the Board and seen the advertisement for Inkster and stated that she had 

had a letter but only two days before the advertisement went into the paper. 

Terry said he had written to the Hoy Trust and was awaiting a reply. 

 

PMSS the people that are contract for the wind turbine at Melsetter had sent a report 

to Max regarding the cost of the sharing their results with us. 

Jayne explained that there were various options ranging from £500 to £30.000 

It was decided that the Turbine sub committee should meet to discuss this and report 

back. 

 

An explanation of the sub committees were given for the benefit of the new directors. 

Brian Clegg joined the turbine group and Tom Champagne the Web Site committee. 

 

Tom asked   to whom  queries and information from other renewable groups would be 

directed and Lindsay explained that although in the past we had undertaken this  and 

had contact with Ross Engineering and Ocean Power Delivery we had loss contact 

due to running out of steam with so much going on.  

Tom volunteered to be the contact person for the future. 

 

A discussion took place regarding the Memorandum and Articles. It was decided that 

the memorandum and articles should be reviewed and brought in line with the needs 

of the trust Carol to send a copy to all directors. 

 

David had paid for the website renewal from his own funds as it was a matter of 

urgency and ask for reimbursement. Terry thanked him for this and he was assured 

that it would be paid back without delay. 

 

Jayne asked for the new bank account for Hoy Energy to be opened ASAP as it was 

getting urgent and a mandate was agreed that this should be done. 

 



Jayne explained about director’s liability insurance for the new subsidiary company 

and Ian stated that this was in hand.  

Max commented that no insurance had been shown on the financial report and Ian 

explained it was a slip up copying the file. 

 

Trish told the Board that a new broker was doing cheap insurance for charities and it 

might be an idea to check out the costs for us.  

Trish also stated that the community council’s final meeting was due shortly and 

applications for funding should be in by the 5
th

 of June forms are available from 

Trish. 

It was suggested that Ian might apply for help with our insurance.  

 

Trish also explained that the cost of chipping delivery for the track scheme could be 

applied for and a notice was going up shortly. 

 

AOB there was no other business  

The date of the next meeting was set for the 15
th

 June  

Meeting ended at 9.15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


